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Hi 
 
I’m emailing to follow up in relation to the two questions you raised last week, and I
apologise that it’s taken me a bit longer than expected to get back to you. The ABC
People & Culture team are mostly still working from home which has had some impact
on our timeframes. We are also still in the consultation phase of the review so have
been working through questions from employees and unions as well.
 
1. Whether the figures in the ‘Underpayment’ column (column ‘AE’ for the

Buyouts list and column ‘Y’ for the Band 1 list) included interest?
The figures provided are excluding interest and superannuation. As advised
previously,  the ABC is applying an interest rate of 4.1% to the underpayments
identified and this will be applied when the payments are processed.

 
In light of the revised calculations that we need to prepare for Schedule B
employees (per my earlier email today), we intend to provide you with updated
lists
that reflect the revised individual underpayment amounts. The anticipated time
frame for this is currently three weeks due to complexity of re-running the
calculations and finalising the revised outcomes. If it would assist the FWO if we
included the
interest and superannuation components in the updated lists, please let
us know and we can make that request to PwC.

 
2. On which date, were the employees in the Band 1 review reclassified at the

correct higher band?
I’ve confirmed that most of the employees who were classified at a higher band had
already been reclassified prior to the review
commencing. In many cases, the
reclassification occurred several years ago – that is to say, the employees were
already correctly classified when we began our review in late 2020. There are
currently only  employees classified as Band 1 at the ABC. Column
T of the
Band 1 list shows the number of pay periods during which the employee was
misclassified, and Column U shows the number of pay periods during which the
employee was
correctly classified.

 
I hope the information in this email provides clarify and adequately addresses your
questions. If you have any follow up questions, please let me know.
 
Kind regards,
Cassie
 

Cassie Botha
Employment Counsel
People & Culture
P: 02 8333 4354
M: 0409 833 564
 

We acknowledge Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the First Australians
and Traditional Custodians of the lands where we live, learn and work.
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NOTICE:
This email and any attachments are confidential, may be legally privileged and may include copyright material. The
information in this email is intended for the use of the individual or entity named above, only. Please do not forward or redistribute
this email without authorisation. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not read, disseminate, copy or otherwise use or take
any action in reliance on any information in this email. Please advise a member of the ABC Employment Counsel team immediately
if you have incorrectly received this email.  
 




